THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 25, 1952

Dear Mr. Cox:

I have just had an opportunity to thumb through once more your very interesting pictorial report of the locust control operation you conducted in Iran and India for the Technical Cooperation Administration. Although I know you have already received a formal acknowledgment of the report, I cannot refrain from sending you this personal word of appreciation.

The report shows most graphically the potentialities of the Point IV Program, and I am grateful to you for all that you did to make this particular project such a successful one.

Very sincerely yours,

Harry Harrison

Mr. Ralph Cox, Jr., President, United States Overseas Airlines, 405 Lexington Avenue, New York 17, N. Y.